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Please find enclosed our manuscript “Positive memories of biology and geography teacher reflected in pre-service teachers’ views of an ideal teacher” by Anne Pellikka, Sonja Lutovac and Raimo Kaasila, which we would like to submit for publication in NorDiNa: Nordic Studies in Science Education.

The vast body of research has acknowledged the influence of pre-service teachers’ memories of their past on their future as teachers, and thus on the construction of their teacher identity. Similarly, this paper explores pre-service teachers’ memories of their school teachers, however, in the subject-specific context, i.e. biology and geography. Thus far, pre-service teachers’ memories in these two contexts have not been explored sufficiently. More importantly, this study contributes to the body of knowledge by providing narrative insights of how pre-service teachers views of the ideal teacher are linked to their positive memories of schoolteachers. Among other things, our findings suggest that just one positive memory can have far-reaching significance. Based on our findings, we also provide the discussion on the significance of this topic for pre-service teachers’ development and the development of teacher education. We believe our findings would appeal to the readers of your journal.
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Additionally, we confirm that this manuscript has not been published elsewhere and is not under consideration by another journal. All authors have approved the manuscript and agree with its submission to NorDiNa: Nordic Studies in Science Education.

We look forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience.

Best regards,
Anne Pellikka


